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Catherine Hill Bay/Gwandalan matter listed for hearing
The Catherine Hill Bay/Gwandalan matter has been listed for hearing 
from 9-11 June 2009. The EDO is acting for the Gwandalan Summerland 
Point Action Group in the Land and Environment Court challenging the 
Minister for Planning´s approval of a Concept Plan for an extensive 
subdivision development at Catherine Hill Bay and Gwandalan.

Prior to lodgement of the Concept Plan application, the Gwandalan and 
Catherine Hill Bay sites were zoned for environmental protection, and 
the Department of Planning had ranked these sites as the lowest 
priority for urban release. The sites contain significant 
populations of the threatened plant species Tetratheca juncea, and 
have important scenic and heritage values. 

However in 2006 a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) was signed 
between Rosecorp and the Minister for Planning under which the 
Minister agreed to facilitate development of these sites for 
residential purposes. In exchange, Rosecorp was to dedicate a 300 
hectare parcel of land at Catherine Hill Bay for a conservation 
reserve. Following the signing of the MOU, the Minister agreed to 
consider a Concept Plan proposal for the sites under Part 3A of the 
Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979.
In this case Gwandalan Summerland Point Action Group will challenge 
the way in which systematic land use planning has been ignored. 
 
